

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

Townsend Building
401 Federal Street Suite 2
Dover, Delaware 19901-3639
DOE WEBSITE: http://www.doe.k12.de.us

Susan S. Bunting, Ed.D. Secretary of Education Voice: (302) 735-4000 FAX: (302) 739-4654

May 5, 2020

Mr. Kimeu Boynton Chairperson, Board of Directors Academy of Dover 104 Saulsbury Road Dover, DE 19904

Dear Mr. Boynton:

The Department of Education has received and reviewed a major charter modification request from Academy of Dover Charter School to expand vertically by adding a 6th grade to the school's current K-5 configuration.

The Academy of Dover's major modification request has been approved, effective school year 2020-21.

If you should have any questions or concerns about this minor modification approval, please contact Leroy Travers at (302) 735-4020.

Sincerely

Susan S. Bunting, Ed.D. Secretary of Education

cc: Michele Marinucci, Ed.D., Head of School, Academy of Dover Chuck Longfellow, Ed.D., Associate Secretary, Operations Support